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December 7, 2007

BY FAX:  207-775-2360

Bruce A. McGlauflin, Esq.

Petruccelli, Martin & Haddow, LLP

50 Monument Square

P.O. Box 17555

Portland, ME 04112-8555

Re: 130 Eastern Promanade

Dear Attorney McGlaufin:

I am writing in my capacity as attorney to the Portland Planning Board.  I am in receipt of your December 6, 2007 letter addressed to Molly Casto (attention Marge Schmuckal and the Members of the Planning Board) relating to the site plan/subdivision application for 130 Eastern Promenade.  In that letter you raise arguments relating to the zoning interpretation of Portland City Code §14-382(d).  When Zoning Administrator Marge Schmuckal made her interpretation as to the applicability of this provision to 130 Eastern Promenade, in September 2007, you were advised of the opportunity to appeal that interpretation to the Zoning Board of Appeals.  No appeal was ever filed.

The Planning Board is not the appropriate body to address zoning issues.  All zoning matters must be taken up by the ZBA, a separate administrative body within the City of Portland.  I will be so advising the Planning Board and wanted to provide you with advance notice of my advice to them.  You are certainly free to appear and provide testimony (written or oral) on any site plan or subdivision issues of concern.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Penny Littell

Associate Corporation Counsel

Cc:  Michael Patterson, Chair, Portland Planning Board

       Portland Planning Board, Members

       Molly Casto

       Marge Schmuckal
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